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Students 

 

Promotion and Retention 

 

Students will typically progress annually from grade to grade.  A student may be retained at a 

grade level or be required to repeat a course or program when such is determined in the judgment 

of the Principal, in consultation with the student’s teachers and counselor, to be appropriate for the 

educational interests of the student and the school’s educational program. 

 

If a parent or guardian would like their student to retake a grade level, the parent or guardian must 

meet with the Superintendent or designee to discuss the student repeating a grade.  At that meeting, 

the parent or guardian must provide evidence of academic needs, illness, or excessive absenteeism 

that would warrant the student to repeat the grade.  A student in kindergarten through fourth grade 

may be retained due to academic needs, illness, or excessive absenteeism.  A student in grades 

fifth through twelfth grade may be retained due to excessive absenteeism.  At such meeting, the 

Superintendent or designee shall identify any alternative educational opportunities, including 

remedial instruction, if applicable, and verify any special education supports available to such 

student.  If the student's parent or guardian still intends for their student to repeat a grade, such 

parent or guardian shall then complete the required form and return such form to the District. Upon 

completion of the form and if all requirements pursuant to this policy and law are met, the District 

shall permit the student to repeat the student’s grade for the next school year.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Legal Reference: Neb. Rev. Stat. Sec. 79-526 
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